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Co-Chair Helm and Owens, Vice-Chair McDonald, and Members of the Committee: 

 

I strongly support HB 2978. 

 

I have many deer that come and go through my property and too often they have 

been injured by cars. Currently, there is a baby that only has 3 legs and is struggling 

to survive. It was hit on NYE and has been brutal to watch this poor first year deer 

slowly dying because of a carless person.  

 

Wildlife crossings are highly effective and Oregon needs more crossing structures. 

HB 2978 and an option for permanent state-level funding to support wildlife crossing 

initiatives will:  

 

Improve the safety of Oregon’s roadways  

Remove barriers to wildlife 

Make Oregon more competitive in capturing federal funding 

 

Please build on the important progress at the state legislature over the past five years 

by passing HB 2978. 

 

With Gratitude, 

Amy van der Laan 


